## MINUTES CITY OF EUREKA WORK SESSION TUESDAY, JULY 19, 2022

There was a work session of the Eureka City Council on Tuesday, July 19, 2022. Mayor Tammy Cantrell called the meeting to order at 5:25 p.m. Present were: Mayor Tammy Cantrell; Councilmembers Evelyn Broxson, Debbie Childress, Bront Luna, Adrian Richardson, Mike Wisdom; and Secretary Susan Wisdom.

First was the discussion of possible improvements to the City Hall facilities and property. Someone has been contacted to give a bid for removing the cottonwood tree and clearing the property lines. The Council will have to get someone to locate the path of the water lines to the building. It was noted that the septic and lateral lines have been located. A couple of general contractors have been contacted and discussion with them is still ongoing. It was discussed that if the Council decides to add on to the existing building, a possibility might be to take out both restrooms and build a new one in the back of the new addition. The Council might see if the Eureka Volunteer Fire Department could possibly help out with the expense of a new addition as part of the building would be for their use or possibly see about a grant.

The Council next worked on the Preliminary Draft/Editorial and Legal Review Codification provided by Franklin Legal Publishing. The Council is not sure if the editorial and legal review from Franklin Legal Publishing has the most current information. Adrian Richardson is going to call Franklin Legal Publishing to see if the information is up to date and exactly what we need to do. It was also mentioned that the Council might look online at cities that are similar in size to Eureka and take a look at their codes.

There were no public comments. The only new item for the next meeting's agenda will be to set the date for the next work session.

Mike Wisdom moved that the meeting adjourn. Bront Luna seconded the motion. Motion approved 5-0. Mayor Tammy Cantrell adjourned the meeting at 6:38 p.m.